# LOSELEY FIELDS

## PRIMARY SCHOOL

## NEWSLETTER







### SEPTEMBER 2025

### A WORD FROM THE HEADTEACHER

What a wonderful start to our new academic year here at Loseley. Thank you to all our parents for sending the children back to school in smart school uniform for the start of the academic year; I am always so proud to see how well they have turned out with their smart newly polished shoes.

It has been particularly lovely to welcome so many new families to our school this year. We all look forward to sharing the next seven years with you and your family as your children travel through our wonderful school, growing and developing as young learners along the way. Our new Reception children have settled remarkably well into the new routines of school. They are now keenly taking part in their daily phonics lessons, and it won't be long until you get to experience that remarkable joy when they understand that the print in books makes stories that they can read.

Following the summer term and summer holiday building work, I am pleased to be able to tell you that the refurbishment of the bottom of the blue block is now finished. This provides us with a new learning space for children to use who may require additional social and emotional support to help ensure strong inclusion in their classes. In this space we have built a high-tech sensory room which really helps us to extend our already strong inclusive practice across the school. Across the school, in the main building, we had less glamourous but very necessary heating work completed across the summer break. This updated heating pipes and radiators in many of the classrooms. This work took all summer to complete and so I would like to thank the staff who all had to work very hard at the end of the holidays to get the school open and ready for the children's return to school.

A polite reminder to parents please about ensuring that you arrive punctually to school each morning. The first session of the day is always reading across the school and arriving late really impacts your child's ability to settle to routine and morning learning. To ensure safety on our school site and in our community, please can parents not use the staff carpark at all unless you have been given specific permission as a blue badge holder. Can I ask that you also park safely on our neighbouring streets to be respectful of our local residents but also so that children have clear lines of sight for crossing roads. Thank you for your support with this.

A reminder to parents that we will be having our first parent consultations of the year on the 4<sup>th</sup>/6<sup>th</sup> November. We will be contacting you shortly to book your appointments via Bromcom. Open evening for new parents is on Wednesday 15<sup>th</sup> October.

Kind regards,

Amanda Pedder – Executive Headteacher

## **OUR VALUES - PUPIL ACHIEVEMENT**







#### A reminder for new parents:

Across the year we actively celebrate the children who can demonstrate the school values at school or at home. Please watch out for special citizenship tasks on the home learning grids which gives your child the opportunity of practicing the values with you at home. If you can support us by using this language at home and celebrating these values at home then that will really support us at school.













## A WORD FROM THE HEAD OF SCHOOL

#### **Assemblies**

It is a pleasure to lead our Friday afternoon assemblies where we bring the children together in the hall. We have been focusing on our school values and who can help us in school. This helps to remind children about who the adults are who lead on safeguarding but also who can help then in class with their learning or worries.

Over the next few weeks, we will be exploring what it means to be respectful, starting with manners and how we speak to each other around school. These conversational skills are really important for our children.

#### The Friends of Loseley

We ended last year thanking Tami Vickery for her dedication as Chair of the Friends. I would like to start the year by introducing the Friend's of Loseley team to our school community. We warmly welcome:

- Claire Escario- Chairperson
- · Vonnie Smith- Vice Chair
- Isla Honeysett- Treasurer
- Emma Lee-Nelson- Secretary

They are really approachable and enthusiastic parents who want to work with the parent community to raise funds for the children. It was great to see so many parents and carers volunteer for the Summer Fair and I know that Claire and Vonnie will be working hard to try and get as many of you involved in ways that best suit your working and family lives. The money raised by the Friends is used for the children and often covers costs that school budgets cannot stretch to, so any support is always appreciated!

#### The Aviary

We are really excited to share some of the work that took place on the lower floor of the blue building where Y4 and Leo Class reside. Whilst some of the work has taken longer than expected, the space known as The Aviary is starting to take shape. This is a space which will provide a bespoke support curriculum for pupils identified by the Inclusion Team. The space has a neutral colour theme to create a calm and welcoming space for both children and staff.







# UPCOMING WHOLE SCHOOL EVENTS

#### **Harvest Food Donations -**

6th - 13th October

**Parents Evening** – 4<sup>th</sup> & 6<sup>th</sup> November

Flu Vaccinations – 21st November

Festive Friday - 5th

December

**Christmas Lunch/Jumper** 

Day - 17th December







## TERM DATES

#### **Autumn Term**

Tuesday 2<sup>nd</sup> September – Friday

19th December

#### **Inset Days**

24th October

#### **Half Term**

27th October - 31st October

## FOLLOW US



Loseley Fields Primary School



@LoseleyFields



@loseleyfields